Natural Sciences Chairs’ Council Minutes
December 5, 2011 

1:00-2:17p.m. BI-104

Priorities for the Year:
Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center; Continue the Scherba Lecture Series; Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB; Open the observatory. Expand development activities working on short-term/50th anniversary campaign.
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search, Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants, Make plans for CNS Museum, Continue to increase international exchanges, Develop one or more development projects from each department. 

1.      Approval of minutes for November 21, 2011 Approved as distributed.
       
2.      Announcements by Chairs
         No reports by the chairs

3.      Announcements from Administration

a.       No Grade Forgiveness for Academic Dishonesty - If you get an F for cheating, there is no  grade forgiveness. 
b.      Jack Brown Incident: dispersion of occupants after evacuation - Bob Gardner sent out an official report today. The dean encourage everyone to read it. 
c.       Tuition Increase: $5970 Undergrad, $6930 Credential, $7356 Graduate/Post-Bac 
d.      Early Start- $5 million financial aid from lottery funds – They are expecting approximately 17,000 students doing the early start systemwide.
e.       Program Review Cycles:

2012-13 - Chemistry and Biochemistry, Health Science and Human Ecology, Nutrition and Food Sciences, Nursing
2013-14 - Computer Science and Engineering, Biology, Physics
2014-15 - Geological Sciences, Kinesiology, Mathematics
f.       Enrollment targets 2012-13 – The targets for next year are still being discussed, and the campus is still trying to decide whether summer 2012 will be state side or not.
g.      International Students Recruiting - Heavy recruiting is ongoing for international students for next year.
i.       Unit 7 discussion - Union 7 reps met with Dave and George regarding staff of the same unit seeing time sheets of other staff from the same unit. Currently, the payroll reporter for the college reviews the time sheets for accuracy and if there is a discrepancy, the reporter will contact the staff and the dept chair for the revision.

4.      Action Items
a.       Part-Time Budget Review - Renee passed out current sheets to each chair for review.                        i.      Summer Funds (on sheet)
                       ii.      Roll-Over (on sheet) The dean went over the scenarios for taking 10% from     the departments according to the handout that Renee passed around.                      
iii.      Winter/Spring Augmentations (please estimate) – The dean requested that the chairs give him an estimate of what they have received in the past. He would like those estimates by Dec. 15th.                      
iv.      Added Classes (please estimate) The dean requested that the chairs estimate the amount needed in additional classes for winter and spring by Dec. 15th.                  

 v.      Estimate of Roll Over funds for 2011-12 – The dean would like an estimate sent to him by Dec. 15th. 
5.      Scheduling  – George
Winter 2012 Enrollments - George handed out enrollments for winter. The college is at 103% of target. Census is Jan. 30th. We are now in open enrollment period.

Spring 2012 - Priority registration begins Feb. 15, 2012
Summer 2012- CEL or State Side?? Schedule build begins Monday, Dec. 12th. Materials have been distributed to the departments. College rooms are reserved until Jan. 17th.  Priority registration begins on May 7th. The chairs were told to work with same targets from last summer. 
6.      Science Museum and Learning Center – The dean discussed the following items in his meeting for getting the museum up and running. They will meet again in January to follow up from this meeting.
a.       Discard Junk
b.      Paint Ceiling and Floor
c.       Purchase track lighting fixtures (evaluation) and window treatments.
d.      Focus on 4 Projects and Empty Space
                   i.      Information Desk/Area
                  ii.      Sumida’s Paleontology “Fish Bowl” for Mammoth Restoration.
                 iii.      WRI Water Feature-Due April/May
                 iv.      Mineral Display Cases
                  v.      Open Space for classroom, planetarium, K-16 student posters 
7.      RPT And Program Review Documents - AAC reiterated that the departments need to change their RPT document guidelines by the end of the spring quarter. A discussion followed.  Program Reviews - What information should departments write about in their 5 year reviews? Departments should consult their faculty regarding this process.. 
B.A. Human Biology and Health and Middle School Science/Math - Dave made these suggestions as possible majors that pre-nursing students could choose if they can't get into nursing. A discussion followed.
